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 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
 

Second Saturday of  Each Month  7:00 P.M. 
Lakewood Elks 
6313 75th St W                   
Lakewood, WA 

(Come early for pre-meeting eats and drinks) 
      Members, prospective members & guests welcome!!       
               
 

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING            
Held on Thursday before the General Membership Meeting 

6:00pm  
 Meadow Park Golf Course Club House  

7108 Lakewood Dr W 
I-5 South exit So 74th St W. turn right on 74th, take slight 

right on to 74th St W. right on Lakewood Dr. W 

UNDERGLASS is a publication sent out 10 times per year 
for the CGCC Members!  

Articles and input are WELCOME! 
 Please submit to: 

   Billy & Nina Chambers 
11628 - 172nd  St. E. 
Puyallup WA. 98374 

or email to:  kidbillyus@yahoo.com 
For questions or comments please  call 

(253) 848-9390   
   Please submit any articles for the July  Issue by  June 20 

For all ads in the Underglass contact Billy Chambers @ 253-848-9390 
For all ads on the Web sight contact David Bailey @ 425-413-0132 
  or thru the website @ www.classicalglasscorvetteclub.com 



Aloha to One and All, 
 Yet another great turnout for our May meeting!  We had 97 members 
and 17 guests in attendance this month. Mitch Smith, Dupont; Ray & 
Kathy Helt,  Tacoma; Tim Tilton, Tacoma; George & Liz Longhurst, 
Puyallup; Steve & Carol Cole, Vancouver were all received as new club 
members. A BIG CLASSICAL GLASS WELCOME to you all. 
 Guests present were Rick & Donna Malcom, Federal Way; Dave & Sue 
Lowe, Auburn; Todd Blake, Tacoma; Dennis Walch, Puyallup; Richard 
Barrett & Pan Poramapojana, Puyallup and Tim Cox from the Corvette 
Marque Club of Seattle. A Classical Glass welcome to you all as well! 
 Thank you Tim Cox for giving CGCC a short presentation on the new 
craze of Valve Cover Racing and for inviting the club to participate in 
the Crista Ministries Car Show on July 23rd.  I encourage all CGCC 
members to attend the show.  It is always a fun event and with the added 
excitement of the valve cover racing it will be a day to remember. 
Classical Glass would again like to express its thanks and gratitude to 
the Lakewood Elks for providing our meeting place and a great meal for 
Saturday night. We sincerely appreciate the opportunity to gather there 
and enjoy their hospitality. 
 The big club door prize winner for May was none other than yours 
truly.  I had asked Stephani Cavender to draw our lucky winner and to 
my surprise she drew my name. Thanks Stephani! Thank you Duane and 
Edith for donating the prize!  So, come to the next meeting, you may be 
the lucky one to win a great door prize. 
 At the April meeting I presented the club with an application from the 
Lemay Museum inviting us to join the America’s Car Museum. I’m 
happy to announce that our application was accepted and that we are 
now members. 
 Now that the season has started, it’s great to see so many CGCC mem-
bers taking part in parades, road trips and other events.  I encourage all 
members to check out the event calendar and come out and join the fun. 
 That’s all for now! See you all when we return from The Big Sky  
Corvette Meet in Montana. 
 
  The Perez 



                                   CLASSICAL GLASS CORVETTE CLUB 
                                     GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
                                               SATURDAY, MAY 14, 2005 
President Tony Hyatt called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. at the Lakewood Elks. 
The April 2005 minutes were approved as amended as printed in the May Underglass. 
John Johnson had seconded the motion for the purchase of the brick at the Corvette Mu-
seum not John Underhill. 
Vice President Marty Morin appointed Roy Booth as sergeant of arms. 
Jeanine Kom read the Treasurer's report. 
Kathy Fechter introduced the following guests: Rick and Donna Malcolm_ Dave and 
Sue Lowe_ Dennis Walch_ Todd Blake_ Steve and Carole Cole_ Ray and Kathy Helt_ 
George and Liz Longhurst_ Tim Tilton_ Mitch Smith_ Ricdhard Barrett and Pan Po-
ramapojana. 
Darrell DeVerg stated that Friendly Chevrolet has 30 more Corvettes for sale. If you 
refer a friend to purchase a car, you would receive $100 and the new buyer could win 
$500 off of his purchase. 
Tim Cox from the Seattle Marque Club was present to promote their car show, The 
Christa Show 'n Shine, on July 23, 2005. 
John Johnson mentioned that the capacity limit in our meeting room is 125. 
Don Mulligan reported on the upcoming events: Chile Feed at the Waller's on Sunday 5-
15_ Jacket night at Ivar's on 5-18 at 5:30_ Majestic Car Show in Anacortes on Saturday 
5-21_ Book Club at Border's Books on 5-22_ Bozeman Montana Car Show May 27_ 
June 10-12 Yakima Car Show_ Jacket night at the Tacoma Rainier's on 6-12_ Book Club 
on 6-19_ Mt Hood Car show 6-24,25 in Portland_ and the Peach City Beach Cruise in 
Penticton on June 24-26. The CGCC annual picnic will be July 3; and July 10 is the get-
together at Don and Linda Rollins at Black Lake. The Washington D.c. Great Race will 
end in Tacoma, Washington on July 8 and they have asked for a number of Corvettes to 
welcome the caravan. 
Joanne Kennedy mentioned that she had to make a special trip for some added treats and 
donations would be welcome. 
Gary Pautz reported that the 5-Star committee met on Friday May 13 at the Puyallup 
Elks to taste the meal being offered for our banquet. They reported that the meal was 
excellent. Gary stated that we need volunteers for the event and that there are sign-up 
sheets in the back. Jan Johnson announced that donation baskets are needed for the ban-
quet raffle and gave examples of baskets donated last year. The 5-Star Committee will 
donate one basket. Jan also passed around a box for donations for the Club to purchase 
gift certificates to Mid-America for the Banquet raffle. Chuck Hulka reported that judges 
are still needed for the car show. New judges will be paired up with experienced judges 
so this is a good time to sign up. 
The meeting was recessed at 8:05 and resumed at 8:30 p.m. 
Tony spoke for Elvira on the raffle. When your number is called, please pick the next 
number and move out swiftly! 
Julie Booth reported on parades. The Wenatchee parade was lots of fun and there were 
14 cars. The Pt Townsend Parade is scheduled for May 21 but Julie has not had any re-
sponse from the parade contact. July 4, the Steilacoom Parade is asking for Corvettes to 
participate that are red, white or blue. The Elks Club Show is September 17 between 
11:00 and 4:00. The Elks will supply the hamburgers and hot dogs and we will bring the 
side dishes. 



The Elks Club cooks are strictly volunteers. We pass a basket each month for them. 
Al Tone mentioned that he could order lightweight jackets with a choice of colors 
for $95. Cindy Peeler has volunteered to help Al with the sales. Al also has a lot of 
CGCC clocks to sell. 
Dave Crawford spoke on Community Service. The Piggy collected $109 last 
month. CGCC received a letter from Keith Galbraith thanking us for the contribu-
tions that are made to the Family Renewal Shelter. Next month's donations will be 
children's books, indoor and outdoor games and regular books. 
John Johnson reported on the road rally held in Olympia on Sunday April 24. 
CGCC received the participation award with 4 cars participating. 
It was reported that there are 99 members present with 17 guests. Cathy has met her 
goal with 31 new members but it seems that now the goal has been raised to 41. 
Marilyn Underhill reported on Sunshine. She received a thank you from Nadine 
Hunter and B J Tone. 
She reminded everyone to let her know if anyone is in need of a card. 
John Underhill stated that we do not share our roster outside of the club. Bret 
Chevrolet has sent some advertising to some of the members. John Johnson re-
ported that in order to receive items for the goodie bags, some companies have re-
quested our roster. The roster will not be sent to anyone that requests outside of the 
Club. 
Len Tucker reported that the National Corvette Museum still has raffles available 
and they can be checked out on their web page. 
Billy Chambers reported that 140 copies of the newsletter were printed. He is still 
in need of old pictures for the last newsletter of the year. 
 
 New Business 
Rayetta Montgomery presented a proposal to change the bylaws concerning the 
voting in of new members. The proposal eliminates the need to have the members 
voted on by the membership of the Club. The Membership Chairman would intro-
duce them as new members after they have qualified. It will be read twice as well 
as printed in the Underglass and then voted on. 
Tony Hyatt's name was drawn for the Corvette sketch donated by Duane and Edith 
Rice. 
Ruth-Ann Matthias brought an article from the Seattle Times on the new 2006 
Corvettes. 
Linda Morin moved that CGCC donate $500 to the 5-Star Raffle for use in pur-
chasing prizes. It was seconded by Billy Chambers and passed. 
Tony announced that CGCC is now a member of America's Car Club the LeMay 
Car Club. 
Gary Christman will be meeting at the Puyallup McDonald's on Saturday, May 
2lat 6:30 a.m. to leave for Anacortes for the day if anyone is 
interested. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 p.m. 
 
 Respectfully submitted,    
Jan Johnson    
Secretary 





Hope to see you all back real soon. 
         Come Have FUN with us.  

Mitch Smith George & Liz Longhurst Ray & Kathy Helt 

Tim Tilton Steve & Carol Cole 

Rick & Donna Malcom,  Dave & Sue Lowe 
              Todd Blake,  Dennis Walch  
     Richard Barrett & Pam Poramapojana 



15% off all menu for all card holding members 
of 

Classical Glass Corvette Club 



Laurie King  2nd 
Judy Woodburn  2nd 
Cheri Powers  3  
Gary Pautz  7th  
Maureen Pompeo  7th 
Milton Haire  9th  
Alan Butcher  11th  
Doug Willrich 16th 
Joe Agnew  17th 
Suzie Wilcox  20th 
Tom Madison  27th 
Rick Peeler  27th 
Len Tucker  27th 
Joan Schultz  28th  
Tim Donlin 30th 
 
  



The Big Winner 
No not Billy the other 
one arm bandit. 
She pulled down a big 
prize at the casino on the 
way up to Anacortes. 
Way to go Joan !!!!!!!!!! 

Due to the growth of our Fine Club we need you help. 
Our space is filling up and our Friends at the Elks do 
not have enough Chairs for all of us to use. So with 
that in mind we need you to bring your folding / bag / 
car show / Chairs to our monthly meetings.  Thank you  

Now that summer is almost here  
reading a good book under a tree or on the beach 
and to share a cup of coffee or tea with friends, 
we would like to invite you to join Willow and 
her book club that meets at Borders Book and 
Music in Tacoma off 38th near the mall.  
If you are interested and or have any questions  
                    call 253-862-9374. 
 
             Hope to see you soon ! 



                         EXTRA !!  EXTRA ! !   
  Take a look at other upcoming car shows ! 
Yakima Valley Vettes Present 32nd VETTE-A-BRA TION June1O-12th, 2005 
This is a great little corvette show and its only two hours away. I've been doing 
this event for the past twenty years and only twice saw rain. They call Yakima, 
Palm Springs of Washington, and I always look forward to joining members 
from CGCC at this fun little event. Some of us go over on Friday morning so we 
can spend the day by the pool and go out for Mexican food that night. On Satur-
day morning it’s out to Sarge Hubbard Park for the car show on the grass. They 
put on a great Bar-B-Q at the park and then there's a mini wine tour in the val-
ley. Saturday night it's a pool side pizza party with door prizes and drink. Sun-
day morning the Trophies are awarded poolside and then a Road Rally and a 
Bar-B-Q at one of member's homes. Every penny that Valley Vettes take in from 
this event goes to helping out the needy. I've always thought that if we support 
other clubs in Washington, they might be interested in supporting our 5-Star 
Event. Every year Corvettes of Olympia show up with a lot members. This year 
I'd like to see Classical Glass take club par for the first time. So please give 
Yakima a chance and join Jan & me at Vette-A-Bration June 10-12th.    
PS. Registration for Vette-A-Bration is at the Clarion Inn (same as before, but 
new name) 507 N. 1st.street.Yakima, WA. (509)248-7850. When making reserva-
tions please tell them your with Yakima Valley Corvette Club. Friday night is a 
cruise to Miners.          SOUPY 

25th Annual Tour to San Simeon. Presented By South Valley Corvettes. This 
year's event was bigger and better then past years, with a total of 225 Corvettes 
scattered among the local motels. This show has always been known for the 
large amount of door prizes that are given away. The main tour begins in Gilroy, 
Ca and tours south down Hwy 101 to Paso Robles and then west on Hwy 46 
through the rolling hills and a chance to visit some of the many winery's on the 
way to or on the way home from San Simeon. This Years tour from Gilroy was 
six miles long. The weather was prefect and a good time was enjoyed by all. The 
Tour to San Simeon is not a car show it's a gathering of Corvettes. You can tour 
Hearst Castle, explore the beaches, watch the sun go down over the horizon and 
enjoy the view, while having dinner in one of the many restaurants. During this 
event there's always wine tasting and lots of goodies to snack on while waiting 
for your lucky number to be called. Hundreds of prizes are given away at this 
event, plus special raffle tickets for the larger prizes which include T.V's, Ste-
reo"s, Bike's and many more larger items. There were corvettes from all over 
California, Nevada, Arizona and Oregon. The distance award went to a man 
from Everett, Washington. For information on The San Simeon tour of 2006, 
contact Larry (408) 848-2086. 2006 tour to San Simeon will be held April 8th-
9th. Story & Photos by Soupy Campbell for   "Vette Vues Magazine"    SOUPY. 



 Lake Tahoe  
Corvette Club  
Corvettes at  
Lake Tahoe 
June 10-12   

2005  
Ernie  

530-542-0485 

Vette Vues Magazine. If you've never heard of Vette Vues Magazine it’s 
because it’s not sold in stores. You can only order from a representative 
of the magazine. It's the size of a TV Guide and full of more information 
then any Corvette magazine on the market. You can read about the latest 
in Corvette news. When the new C-6 was first shown, Vette Vues was 
loaded with more information and photos then all for the other sources on 
the market. It has information on Corvette events all over the country, in-
formation on models, parts, and if you have a Corvette to sell they'll run a 
picture and information at no charge. I'm the west coast rep for Vette 
Vues Magazine and if you ever dreamed of seeing your Corvette in a 
magazine, your chance of this happening will never be better then now. 
I'll be taking photos at several Corvette shows this summer including 5-
Star. If interested in a subscription, its $24.95 a year and you get a free t-
shirts. If you ordered this shirt from Vette Vues it will cost you $15.00 
plus $3.95 8tH. In 2004 several members were trilled to see they're cor-
vette in Vette Vues. If interested contact: Soupy Campbell (253)874-9562 



Billy & Nina Chambers, Editors of the ‘Underglass’  
reside in Puyallup’s South Hill. 

Married for six years and have no children.  
They met at a restaurant/bar in Roy on the dance floor.  

Billy is employed as an aircraft parts inspector with  
Primus International in Auburn. And also, served his country 

for 17 years, one weekend a month in the Army National 
Guard. Billy enjoying his Blue 1990 Corvette, also enjoys  

Putting together the UNDERGLASS 
Nascar racing and collecting wine. 

Nina is employed with Qwest Communications in Seattle . 
She loves her camillion 2001 Corvette, also enjoys collecting 

angels and photography. 
Together, they like to entertain in their home and travel. 
Billy and Nina have owned their Corvettes ever since they 

joined CGCC about three years ago.  
They enjoy all the fun events and friendship's they have made  

 To us, the CGCC is a family that shares all the same inter-
ests, our cars and people  Working with the Underglass has 

given us a place in the club to make our club a fun group to be 
in. Thank you for letting us serve you. 



"The Joy of Z06" 
 
 It's morning, and all the first-of-the-day chores and routines have been com-
pleted. I walk to my garage and open the door. She's waiting there-patiently 
watching me, knowing me. I push the button on the fob, and she even winks 
at me. She knows.  The door opens at my touch and I climb inside and settle 
myself into a snug, leather appointed cockpit and close the door. I strap my-
self in, and for good measure, pull the lap strap to activate the cinch. And with 
that, I know I am hers. She has me right where she wants me.  The key is in-
serted into the ignition, but before firing her up, I turn it to the on position. 
The digital readout in front of me flashes "CORVETTE... BY CHEVRO-
LET". That's just a tease. The final segment of turn on the key is made, and 
she comes to full wakefulness with a roar. She is ready, and now she grows 
impatient. It's even a little intimidating: 405 horses are being held up.  The 
shift into first, the release of the brake, and the gentle ease of pressure on the 
clutch and application of pressure on the gas... we have movement now. In 
front of me, glowing green in the air in front of me, I'm told my RPM and 
speed. Its in single digits for now, and she's irritated with my caution.  "It's 
okay, baby," I tell her in my mind, "just a moment longer." Pressure on the 
gas increases and she rolls ahead. Her impatience to run can't be restrained 
any more- she locks the doors on me, a signal that's she's not letting me out 
until she's had her way with me.  I reach the street now, and reward her wait-
ing: the gas goes down hard, and rhythmically, we go second, third, fourth... 
Now, she's getting happy. The green numbers floating in front of me spiral 
upward, and she gently pushes me back into the seat. "I'll take it from here," 
she whispers to me.  Am I the one in control here, or is she? Does she decide 
the route I take will be the direct one, or the scenic one so we can spend more 
time together? Did she choose the path that she knows features challenging 
twisties in the road, or does she want the straight-aways for speed? Is that her 
raising the volume on the music? "You can listen to anything you want," she 
tells me, "pick something to set the mood. But you aren't getting out of here 
until I say so."  "Whatever you say," I respond again, inside my head. I'm al-
most breathless now.  Did the journey last hours? Or mere minutes? I can't 
really say- I'm just not sure. Somehow, when I surrender myself to her, time 
has no meaning. I just know that at some point, the conscious part of me real-
izes that where ever we were headed, we've arrived. The brake has been ap-
plied. We sit in neutral. And now the key has been turned off, giving her a 
well earned rest.  I sit for a moment, still strapped in, still hearing the music 
she's playing, but listening to my accelerated heart beat. I'm smiling. I gather 
myself, release the seat belt and exit the cockpit. I'm still smiling. I push the 
lock button on the fob, and watch as she winks to me 
once more. And I'm still smiling.  "When you want to do it again, you know 
where to find me," I hear her say. But she knows that's un-necessary. I'll be 
back for more. I always am.  
 Patrick Mulready 



OOO  doggie what a feed . The start of the season has begun with a bang.  
If you missed the feed, you missed a great time. Tony's cooking was up to 
the challenge, hot dogs and hamburgers galore. The Wallers hospitality 
and graciousness was superb! The weather held out to be at its finest. The 
attendance was high just as spirits were too. What an atmosphere of re-
laxation, friendship, laughter and togetherness. As for the chili…. You 
could have it hot, spicy, mild, with beans, with out beans or white. So 
many choices, it was hard to choose. So we had a little of each to top it all 
off were the desserts (too many to list). A take out list was made. To the 
Wallers, we tip our hat once again a successful chili feed and come and 
gone. Thank you for opening your home to all of us. 

Go Tony Go ! ! 

Which one should 
                      we choose?? 

I just can’t get                      
       enough !! 

What 
    a 
Group ! 



What a beautiful day.  The weather really came through for us.  Seven 
shiny Corvettes headed South.  We left Tac. on Sun. (5/1) at 10:00 AM, 

and cruised into Woodland about 11:45.  Stopped at the Oak Tree for Sun-
day Brunch.  The meal was worth the trip in itself.  Afterwards we went to 

the Helga Klager Lilac Gardens for a tour through the gardens 
and  Helga's old farm house that she moved into in 1877.  It was a nice day 

even though the unseasonable warm weather we had in Feb. caused the 
lilacs to bloom early and so they were pretty much over with by this 
time. However, the weather, and just being out in our cars with good 

friends made for a pleasant time. Maybe we can go again some time when 
the lilacs are in full bloom.       Linda Rollins    

Woodland Lilac Garden 

Anacortes  
What a hoot we had rain on the way up, but only a over cast day on Satur-
day.  All together 16 of our beautiful cars made a fine showing on the 
main drag. We looked good if I have to say so my self, 3 of our cars  

took home trophies for all their 
hard work John and Marilyn,  
Carole Cole & My new Dad 
Dave Bailey O yes and Brittney.  
At the end of the show as all the 
cars pulled out to leave, the host  
Majestic Glass Corvette Club 
were there to send us off and on 
our way.  Great job. 



Ladies of Classical Glass Corvette Club we have started a  
Red Hat Society Chapter. Which like the book club is for the 
women of Classical Glass Corvette Club. If you want to have 
fun, live life to the fullest and have a great sense of humor 
come join us. Go to www.redhatsociety.com to join the chap-
ter number is 57188 and the name of our chapter is Classical 
Glass Corvette Red Hatters. If you have any questions please 

feel free to call me at 253-332-3738 or e-mail me at 
julie1949@juno.com  

WENATCHEE  APPLE  BLOSSOM  IS  A 
KEEPER ! ! ! ! ! 

CGCC was well represented in the Wenatchee  
Apple Blossom parade on Saturday, May7, 2005. 

There were 14 cars in attendance and the crowd 
loved each and every one. We caravanned to 

Leavenworth on Friday. Friday night we were joined 
by Patsy and Mike Miles CGCC members from El-

lensburg. We celebrated Ron and Barbara's anniver-
sary at a great German restaurant. 

Saturday we had a great dinner in Wenatchee after a 
tour led by our Perez and First Lady. At the dinner, 
we celebrated Tony and Joe's birthdays. We did a 

little more than eat as there was a bit of shopping in 
Leavenworth, and of course the visiting and getting 
to know one another better at the Booth's patio. Put 
this week-end on your "must do" for next year. It is 
a FUN event. This was all well planned by Julie and 

Roy Booth. Thank you two.  Barbara 

Red Hat 





            The Family Renewal Shelter  
June: Children's Outdoor and Indoor Games, Coloring 

books, Books, etc. 
July: Paper Supplies (paper towels, Kleenex, Toilet paper, napkins) 

August: School Supplies 
September: Laundry Supplies ,Liquid detergent, fabric softener/sheets 

October: Over the Counter Medications and First Aid Supplies 
November: Baking Goods (nonperishable items, cookie 

sheets/cutters, etc) 
December: No Meeting/No Donations 

We are also accepting CASH donations at all of our upcoming 
meetings. 

The donated money will be used to purchase any larger items 
needed by the Shelter. 

 

       
We would like to thank all     

     of our members for your ongoing support. Let us make this a great    
         year for the Shelter  and bring your donations  to the meeting! 

  Antje and Dave Crawford      AntjeandDave@cs.com 

Dollars collected  
     $ 33.00 

Dear friends at Classical Glass Corvette Club, Thank you all so 
very much for your continued help with the needs at the shelter 
homes.  We so appreciate everything you do.  Your loving and 
consistent concern makes such a difference in the lives of the 
families that we work with.  It's a big encouragement to staff, 
too! You're super- just wanted to tell you!      God bless you,  
sincerely Keith and Staff at the Family Renewal Shelter.  

Also a short note regarding the 5-Star Raffle. Donations for the Raffle may 
be brought to the meeting or dropped off at Antje and Dave’s house. 
We have plenty of storage. Our phone # 253-531-6897 cell 253-691-0714. 
We also want to make sure that everyone gets a chance at the monthly 
meeting to donate some money toward the Mid-America gift certificates. 
Unfortunately the donation box never got everyone at the last meeting and 
we did not collect as much as we hoped for. We would really like to be able 
to buy a couple of nice gifts certificates and hope for a better participation 
at the next meeting ! We appreciate everyone's help !! 



   
Providing                 
  quality, 

professional   
  care in a 
home like  
setting to    

 the elderly. 

                                        A Family Renewal Story 
Last summer I had a weekend off, so I decided it was time to spend 
the day checking out as many garage sales as I could find. After stop-
ping at the first few I remembered what Linda Morin had mentioned at 
one of the meetings about how the Renewal shelter was always in 
need of any kind of luggage. So I started telling the story where ever I 
stopped about how our Corvette Club supported the Family Renewal 
Shelter for battered women and they were in need of luggage. I was 
able to fill my entire Van full of used suitcases that day and all it cost 
me was $5.00 out of pocket. Over 80% of what I collected was just 
donated for free. 
    I called Linda Morin that afternoon and she gave me a contact 
phone number. When I delivered my load of goodies the next day the 
lady said “just put them in my car”. When she saw what I was able to 
collect she was shocked. Of course they wouldn’t fit in her car. 
   As a member of Classical Glass Corvette Club you too can make a 
difference.  Almost everyone had old luggage in his or her garage or 
attic and it doesn’t matter the condition it is in. Thank God for all our 
members willing to help and make a difference for our Charity. 
                                     Thanks to our community service committee, 
                                                                      Soupy 



 
 
  
 
   
 JUNE 
12th    JACKET NIGHT - TACOMA RAINIERS BASEBALL   
19th    BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS -  4 PM 
24-25th   MT HOOD CORVETTES BBQ   
24-26th   PEACH CITY BEACH CRUISE - PENTICTON BC   
 
JULY 
3rd   CGCC PICNIC   
10th   HYDRO RACES POT LUCK DON & LINDA 
   ROLLINS 11AM 
13th       MARQUE CLUB PIR TRACK DAY 
13th   JACKET NIGHT   
16-17th  RAIN FOREST TOUR   
17th       CAPITOL LAKE PARADE 
17th   BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS  4 PM 
7/29-8/1  WHISTLER   
30th   SPOKANE   
 
 AUGUST 
 6-7th   FIVE STAR  
12-13th  BLACK VETTE GATHERING-RENO 
12-15th  ROSE CITY CLASSIC   
17th   JACKET NIGHT   
21st   BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS  4 PM 
28th   FELKERS POOL PARTY  
 
SEPTEMBER 
2-3rd  RED VETTE GATHERING - RENO  NV 
14th  JACKET NIGHT 
17th     ELKS CAR SHOW   
18th  BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS -  4 PM 
18th  GOLF  1PM 
TBD  OREGON COVERED BRIDGE TOUR   
TBD  FRIENDLY CHEVROLET CRUISE-IN   
 
 



 
 OCTOBER 
12th   JACKET NIGHT   
15-16th  LEAVENWORTH  
16th   BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS 4 PM 
21st   CLOVERLEAF REUNION -10/21 
 
 NOVEMBER 
16th   JACKET NIGHT - MINIATURE GOLF   
20th   BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS  4 PM 
 
 DECEMBER 
TBD   GIG HARBOR SHOPPING AND HOT 
TODDY RUN   
10th   CHRISTMAS BANQUET -  6 PM 
14th       CAVENDERS CHRISTMAS LIGHTS  6:30 

                                         A Special Thank you 
  Classical Glass Corvette Club would like to give Darryl De Vera and 
Friendly Chevrolet a Big “ THANK YOU “ For really talking about our 
club and giving our packet to all new corvette owners as they purchase 
their car. This has definitely made a difference in our membership for 
2005. We have a record 31 New Members so far this year and more to 
come. This brings us to 205 members on our roster as of 5/14/05.     
Darryl has a 98 Black coupe himself and will be voted in as a new mem-
ber at our June Meeting.   Thank you Darryl and all the sales staff at 
Friendly Chevrolet.      Kathy Fechter, membership CGCC 



                               

           2 miles East of Sumner. 
  Members receive  20% off total bill  
          and 20% off all  wines to go  



 
Hay Check out 

the new dash kits 
If you would like 

to see one  
installed   

Check out Nina’s 
Car 

 

Call Dan 
For your 
Engine  

Conver-
sion!! 

QUALITY 
HOMES 

DESERVE 
THE  
BEST 



 
Don’t forget  
members get 
20% off there 
tab at the Gig 

Harbor location. 

 
  Call Steve For     

 info on  
Mortgage programs, 
Rates and Payments. 

He has loans for 
purchases, Refi”s  
and Equity lines. 



  Donations for November are  
Baking Goods  
               

Following is a list of discounts currently available to 
our membership!! 

Be sure to patronize these club supporters!!! 
 

Friendly Chevrolet 
15% on all parts  

Special CGCC Auto Purchase Pricing  
 

Ivars in Lakewood, James Center and 
Tacoma Mall 

15% off any item on menu with CGCC membership card 
 

Harbor Rock Café 
20% off bill to Club Members (located in Gig Harbor) 

 
Winery Restaurant  

             20% off total bill and 20% off all Wines to go. 
 

Pacific Corvette 
15% on Parts & Labor 

 
Ecklers 

1% rebate to CGCC Members (use club code #0715) 
Club coordinator—Cozette Hammond 
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